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MAY 2020 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Friends 
 

 
I hope that you, your family and friends are healthy and well amidst the 

current restrictions on movement, and government advice on social 

distancing. We’re all getting used to this new way of doing things.  

   As you’ll be aware, St Peter’s Church Newdigate building has been closed 

along with all other Churches in response to the Coronavirus epidemic. We 

don’t know when we will be able to open the building again and to gather 

together there for worship. That is a great sadness for us all.  

   However, please be assured, that although the building has closed, the 

Church hasn’t ceased to exist and we are able to keep in touch in different 

ways. Video conferencing, and social media are part of that.  Do have a look 

at the Church Facebook page for various information, recorded talks and 

messages 

https://en-gb.facebook.com/St-Peters-Church-Newdigate-

299399600427941/ 

   

 If you do need to make contact with anyone - if you can’t get out for food 

and medicine, or you feel isolated and would like to chat on the telephone - 

contact details for Clergy and Pastoral Assistants are here on our website.   

   Details are also given of various volunteers in Newdigate Village who can 

give assistance if you are in difficulty. 

      Several weeks ago we reminded ourselves about the events of Palm 

Sunday, when Jesus rode into the city of Jerusalem on the back of a donkey. 

As he did crowds waved palm branches around, threw their cloaks on the 

road in front of him, and sang out words of praise, ‘Blessed is he who comes 

https://en-gb.facebook.com/St-Peters-Church-Newdigate-299399600427941/
https://en-gb.facebook.com/St-Peters-Church-Newdigate-299399600427941/
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in the name of the Lord. Hosanna in the highest.’  As they did, it was noted, 

the whole city of Jerusalem was stirred.   

     It’s not often that a city, or a nation is stirred, but when it does happen, 

then very quickly, the whole pattern and dynamic of life can change. We’re 

all aware how COVID-19, the coronavirus, has stirred us and changed the way 

we are living. Schools, Pubs, restaurants, clubs, leisure centres and all places 

of worship have closed. We’ve been advised to stay indoors and self-isolate 

as much as possible. There has been a drive to make us all aware of the 

importance of frequent handwashing, and correct technique for doing so. 

This is a time of anxiety and sadness, fear and frustration, a time of stirring. 

Yet, even within times of stirring, there can also be moments of 

encouragement and uplift 

     Jesus would have been encouraged by the cheering crowds and songs of 

praise, as he rode into Jerusalem. This was actually going to be the most 

painful and horrific week of his life, yet here were special moments of 

happiness and excitement. Indeed, amidst all the current restrictions and 

difficulties, you may have experienced moments of encouragement. Perhaps 

you’ve appreciated working from home, and not enduring the daily commute 

to work. Maybe you’ve learnt a new skill like how to Zoom video conference. 

   Hunter Davies, the journalist, wrote a childhood memoir about growing up 

with rationing during the Second World War and the years afterwards. He 

called his book ‘The Co-ops got bananas’, based on the thrill one day of going 

to his local store and finding out they had some. He’d never seen any in a 

shop before. I always thought Hunter Davies’s book represented a bygone 

age, but I went into Bob’s Shop in Newdigate village a while back, and came 

out proclaiming with excitement, ‘They’ve got bananas’. Of course, nobody’s 

got any paracetamol but, on that day, Bob’s shop had bananas.   

    We should treasure moments of encouragement. In the last few months 

life has been tough. It’s been painful to hear the daily announcement of the 

number of folks newly identified with coronavirus. Much harder to 

comprehend is the number of people who have died, at one point well over 

700 a day in the UK. We’re given an overall statistic, but it’s never about the 

number, it’s about each individual life, each set of grieving family and friends. 
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We know that we have to get through this, and we surely can, and will. But 

that journey is going to be painful, costly, and sacrificial.  

    As Jesus rode into Jerusalem surrounded by cheering crowds, he was 

encouraged, but at the same time had a good idea what might happen in the 

next few days. He was vulnerable, his life was in danger. It would be brutal 

and cruel. Nevertheless, he didn’t turn back, he rode onwards. He would face 

this square on, he would do whatever it took. That was his choice, he was 

brave, resolute, and determined. 

    So take comfort from Jesus’ example on Palm Sunday. Cherish the 

moments of encouragement. If you have fears and anxieties about all that 

has been happening, and all that may yet happen, then then turn to Jesus. 

Draw comfort and consolation from him. He faced the worst, and gave us his 

best. Before his death he stirred a city. Through his death he stirred the 

world.  

 

With my best wishes                                                 Andrew Coe  

 

 
 

John Hanson RIP 
We were very sorry to hear the sad news of John’s sudden and 

unexpected death on 4th April 2020 

   He was very well known in Newdigate Village, particularly though his 

longstanding involvement with the Bowls Club, Horticultural Society, 

and Social Club. Indeed, John was out and about at the Bowls Club 

green, and his allotment in Underhill Road on Friday 3 April, when he 

was suddenly taken ill. Our sympathy, thoughts and prayers are with 

Ann and the family at this sad time following John’s Funeral at 

Clandonwood Natural Burial Ground, Guildford on Thursday 16 April. 

He will be sadly missed.  
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Newdigate Contact Volunteer Group  have been taking 

calls and coordinating the support needed. You can call or 

call on someone’s behalf in complete confidence that all 

information will remain confidential. 

We can help to make sure you get what you need – from 
picking a prescriptions and shopping through to getting 
free food delivered to you. Just call one of the Newdigate 
Volunteers below: 

LOUISE BETTY ROWE    0777 0837091 

GILL WYLD         07712 431768 

JO UNWIN     07969 830605 

SUE GOFF     07789 675078 

SIMON/VICTORIA WELLS  07957 484040 

PHIL CRUTCHER     07815 759077 

**If you need medical help or advice you should follow off icial guidelines**  

To access a list of helpful resources and local companies 
that do deliveries, etc click here or go to: 
www.bit.ly/NCVGinfo  
 
If you deliver to the Newdigate Parish area, have any 
updated information to share or know of a useful resource 
to add, please email so the above can be updated 
NewdigateCVG@gmail.com. 
 

We're all in it together – 

Newdigate Parish Council - Newdigate Church – Your 
Neighbours and Friends 

http://www.bit.ly/NCVGinfo
mailto:NewdigateCVG@gmail.com
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Newdigate Infant School 
 

School Newsletter written at the end of March by the Headteacher, Mrs Paula 

Bliss, to school Parents 

 

http://www.newdigate.surrey.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents,  

How are you all doing? I am writing this 

newsletter in what can only be 

described as incredibly surreal and 

challenging circumstances and just 

wanted to make sure that you felt in 

touch with Newdigate Infant School and 

our precious community as we tackle 

this new version of daily life. You are in 

our thoughts and our prayers and we wanted to say a huge thank you for all 

that you are doing with your children at home. We are trying desperately to 

provide the right level of work without overwhelming you. Currently teachers 

are looking at the best format to use after Easter and we are keeping in touch 

with other local schools to make sure we are all working together and taking 

a similar approach, although this may be different according to age and 

stage.  

We have yet to really appreciate the beautiful new reception area that Pink 

Construction have created for us, but I have included a few piccies here to 

give you a flavour of what magic has been done in our old Early Years 

classroom! If you look closely you may even be able to spot a little fairy 

hiding in the logs!  There is a new fit for purpose first aid/TLC station for our 

little ones and snazzy new offices for us to use. The space is bright and light 

 

Our value this half-term is 

thanks. 

Chronicles 29:13  Now, our 

God, we give you thanks and 

praise your glorious name  

We are thankful for what we 
have and will look after our 

world. 
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and super safe and we have a great view of our drive and the spring flowers 

at the moment.  

A huge thank you goes out to our governors who have worked tirelessly to 

make this happen and to all of those people who so generously donated to 

the governor’s fund. Donations are still welcome; contact us on our 

admin@newdigate.surrey.sch.uk e-mail for more information. We will be 

rejuvenating our old spaces once we have moved our furniture and be able to 

provide even better spaces for our ELSA and other intervention work. 

We know from experience that your children are amazing and resilient and 

we will get through this and become a thriving community once again. 

Stay well and safe. 
 

Paula Bliss 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Nature Reserve 
 

The car park has been closed, in line with official policy, the aim being to 

discourage people from driving to and congregating at particular spots for 

their daily exercise. However, the reserve remains open for locals to use. 

There are warning notices at both ends of the boardwalk, parts of which are 

in a very poor condition and require care. But the nature reserve 

requires care everywhere; it is a nature reserve not a municipal park. 

    Potential hazards include narrow, uneven, and at times very slippery paths, 

trip hazards, steep slopes, deep water, and much more. Users must always be 

aware that they walk there at their own risk. But behind the scenes we 

mailto:admin@newdigate.surrey.sch.uk
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continue to work towards the eventual replacement of the boardwalk with a 

firm path, which should be easier to maintain in the long term. 

   The nature reserve remains a pleasant place to visit, and there is a good 

deal to see. The great crested grebes appear to have failed with their first 

breeding attempt, but we hope they will try again. A snipe has been seen on 

several recent occasions, and spring flowers are appearing. Frog and toad 

spawn has been laid, and we hope that out of sight the newts have also laid 

eggs, which they secure individually to the leaves of water plants. Grass 

snakes and slow worms have been seen basking in the sun on paths; they are 

not venomous, and if you are lucky enough to see one please admire it and 

step carefully over it. 

  Also be aware that many birds are nesting, and keep dogs under close 

control to avoid disturbing them. 

 

 

Good Companions 
 

Back in February Members were entertained by George Yates who is a 

magician and member of the magic circle. He performed a number of 

illusions and card tricks which had everyone mystified. 

   We also had a return visit from Nigel Dawson with a presentation of the 

sights and sounds of London. This included some of the history of parts of 

London as well as a number of the old Songs to join in. 

 

Many thanks to everyone who has contributed to the Dorking 

Foodbank during the lockdown.  Your generosity has helped some of 

the most vulnerable in Dorking and the villages, who - often already 

struggling - have been hardest hit by the coronavirus crisis.  Please do 

continue to donate.  Whilst the church building is closed, you will find 

the Foodbank box - plus a list of suggested contributions - in the 

porch.   
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CHILDREN’S COLOURING CORNER 
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St Peter’s Newdigate – Surrey Weald Team 
www.stpetersnewdigate.co.uk 

Team Rector  
The Reverend Andrew Coe 
The Rectory, Church Lane, Newdigate 
RH5 5DL  631469 (day off – Friday) 

Associate Minister  
     Rev Noelle Coe  631469 
     Rev Dr Martin Gilpin  631485 
Church Wardens 

Sean Glynn  631647 
     Paul Middleton 632999 
Verger 

 Barry Jordan 07969 128420  
Licensed Lay Minister (Reader) Emerita 

Anne Sawtell  631483 
 

 

Parish Office 
Wednesday & Thursday: 
10 am – 12.00 noon  631848 

PCC Treasurer:   
treasurer@stpetersnewdigate.org.uk 
Pastoral Assistants 

Kathy Bettesworth 631215 
Celia Newbery  631440 

  Marianne Tartari  887235 
  Linda Glynn  631647 
  Tina Callcut  631148 
  Barry Jordan 07969 128420 

 

Team Vicar of Holmwood 
Rev Barbara Steadman-Allen 889118 

Team Vicar of Capel and Ockley 
     Rev Liz Richardson  711260 

 

Church Organisations 

Bellringers 
Simon Everett  711325 

Children’s Society 
Janet  Brearley  631486 

St Peter’s Sunday Club 
Trish Morbey  631384 

Choir 
Janet Brearley  631486 

Flower Rota 
Ann Hanson  631585 

Mothers’ Union 
Julie Briscoe  631679 

Planned Giving 
Rev Andrew Coe  631469 

St Peter’s Luncheon Club 
Ashley Frost   711875 
Carol Humphreys  631556 
Lesley Mears  631544 

Explorers/Sunday Night Fellowship 
James & Kirsty Baker  631054 
 

Schools 

Newdigate Endowed C of E Infants 
School Office  631353 
Alok Agarwal  (Governors) 631888 
Pippa Bennett (Friends of Newdigate School)   
07810184717 

Newdigate Pre School  
     Joanna Johnson  632882 
The Weald C of E (Aided) Primary 

School Office  711719 

Parish Magazine 

General Editor: Julie Briscoe 
Brookhurst, Village Street, 
Newdigate RH5 5AD  631679 

Distribution 
Barry Jordan 07969 128420 
 

Advertising: Caroline Clark 
                      theclarks661@gmail.com 
Diary Editor 

Alma Brookman  01293 863157 

Copy for any one month must be sent by e-mail to 
parishmag@newdigate.org.uk or left in the Porch Box or the Church Office 

(in the Vestry) by the 5th of the preceding month. 

 

http://www.stpetersnewdigate.co.uk/
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VILLAGE DIARY 
 
 
 

A few dates for later months – in the hope that things will be 
getting back to normal.  Of course, there is no guarantee 

that they will take place! 
 

 
 
 

July   
   
Wed 1 Coffee Under the Bells 10-12 Noon. With Hearing 

Champions 
Mums Meets Vestry 2pm 

Thu 2 Yoga Class Village Hall 19.30-20.45 
Tue 7 Tuesday Matters Summer Lunch. Paul Weakley – A trip 

down Memory Lane. Village Hall 12.30pm 
Wed 8 Coffee Under the Bells 10-12 Noon 

MU meeting. 2pm 
Good Companions Tea .  2.30pm 

Thu 9 St Peter’s Luncheon Club. Village Hall 12.30pm 
Yoga Class Village Hall 19.30-20.45 

Mon 13 Newdigate Parish Council Meeting Village Hall 8pm 
Wed 15 Coffee Under the Bells 10-12 Noon 

Good Companions. Trip to Roundstone & Wortihing . 
Thu 16 ‘Crafty Coffee' Village Hall 10-12 Noon 

Yoga class Village Hall 19.30-20.45 
Wed 22 Coffee Under the Bells 10-12 Noon  

Good Companions Lunch at Sarah Wates  
Thu 23 Yoga class Village Hall 19.30-20.45 
Wed 29 Coffee Under the Bells 10-12 Noon 
Thu 30 Yoga class Village Hall 19.30-20.45 
   



11 

August   
   
Tue 4 Tuesday Matters It’s Skittles. informal meeting 
Wed 5 Coffee Under the Bells 10-12 Noon with Hearing 

Champions 
Thu 6 Yoga class 19.30-20.45 
Wed 12 Coffee Under the Bells 10-12 Noon 

MU meeting Village Hall 2pm 
Thu 13 St Peter’s Luncheon Club. Village Hall 12.30pm 

Yoga class Village Hall 19.30-20.45 
Wed 19 Coffee Under the Bells 10-12 Noon 

Good Companions. Hidden Gems of Kent with Peter 
Batty. Village Hall 2.30pm 

Thu 20 ‘Crafty Coffee’ Village Hall 10-12 Noon 
Yoga class Village Hall 19.30-20.45 

Wed 26 Coffee Under the Bells 10-12 Noon 
Mon 31 MU Bank Holiday Cream Teas. St Peter’s Church 3-5pm 
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Newdigate Directory  
www.newdigate.org.uk 

Parish Council 
www.newdigateparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Bill Kear (Chairman) 01293 862666  email – bill@billkear.co.uk 
Lesley Bignell  (Clerk) 07958 519350   email - clerk@newdigateparishcouncil.gov.uk 

 
District/County Councillors 

Lesley Bushnell  711275    Mary Huggins  712303  Helyn Clack 01293 862221 
 

Newdigate Community Centre/Village Hall 
Kingsland, Newdigate, RH5 5DA 
Secretary: George Brind 631115    

NCC Information, Defect Reporting and Hall & Tennis Bookings – Jonathan Sloane-Hill 631391 
 

Newdigate Clubs and Associations 
 

Guides – Nicola Jones 713691 Bowls Club – Ameeta Goss  07760 659612 
Brownies – Pauline Austin 631527 Cricket Club – Andrew Major  711170 
Rainbows – Nikki Halsey  01293 862283 Football Club – Simon Haigh  07748 918261 
Cub Scouts – Ian Jones 07470 309797 Tennis Club – Newdigate Community Centre 
Scouts – Gary Bailey  07748 641174 
Beaver Scouts –  

Horticultural Society – 
                       Sandra Cabral 632767 

                James Dearsley 07775 797286 
Royal British Legion –     

Choral Society – George Brind  631115 
Sports & Social Club – 

                 Don Thwaites  01293 871681                      Jonathan Sloane-Hill 631391 
Newdigate Local History Society –  
                 John Callcut  631148 

Baby Belles –  
                     Hayley Crutcher 07939 002546 

Tuesday Matters – Olivia Fenwick 631139 
Mothers’ Union – Julie Briscoe  631679 

Good Companions – 
                     Terry Ward  01293 863080 
 
 

Newdigate Surgery: 631242, www.brockwoodmedicalpractice.nhs.uk  
Opening Times: 8 am – 6.30 pm (Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri) 8am – 5.00 pm (Tues) 

Infant Welfare Clinic: 2 pm, on the 3rd Tues of each month 

 
 

Other Contacts 
Henry Smith’s Charity 
Don Thwaites  01293 871681 

Friends of St Peter’s Trust 
Rob Astrop   632729 

Friends of St Catherine’s Hospice 
Bridget Mackinnon  631308 

MediVet Newdigate 
632863 

Steer & Booth Foundation 
Andrew Coe 631469 

Mole Valley Emergency (5pm – 8.30am) 
01372 376585 

John Ede Trust (Supporting children with 
Mental Disabilities) 
Keith Posner 888990 

Charlotte Broadwood Flats at Capel 
Ann Hanson 631585 

 

Gatwick Noise and Flightpath Infringements: 0800 393070 www.gatwickairport.com/noise 
Surrey County Council Trading Standards Rapid Action Team:  08454 040506 
Police: molevalley@surrey.pnn.police.uk Website: surrey.police.uk/mole-valley/dorking-rural-east/ 

PCSO 15904 Sophia Manelfi  PCSO 8761 Dave Sadler  
Surrey Police incident reporting number: 101 or 01483 571212 

http://www.newdigateparishcouncil.gov.uk/
mailto:bill@billkear.co.uk
mailto:clerk@newdigateparishcouncil.gov.uk
http://www.brockwoodmedicalpractice.nhs.uk/
mailto:molevalley@surrey.pnn.police.uk


13 

 

 
 



14 

 

NEWDIGATE PARISH COUNCIL 

The Parish Council did not hold its usual monthly meeting in April due to the 
lockdown.  The possibility of holding the May meeting online is currently 
under consideration.  If you need advice or assistance please do not hesitate 
to contact your Parish Councillors or the Clerk.  Their details are listed on the 
website www.newdigateparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
   Councillors were very sad to hear of the loss of John Hanson.  He made a 
huge contribution to the welfare of the community with the Bowls Club, and 
looking after the allotments, among other things.  He will be greatly missed.  
   The Parish Council thanks all the volunteers and everyone who has been 
able to help their neighbours during the lockdown. 

Lesley Bignell, Clerk to the Council   07958 519350  
clerk@newdigateparishcouncil.gov.uk   www.newdigateparishcouncil.gov.uk 

 
 

Dorking Museum in May 
 

May is a month for celebrating the coming of summer, warmer 

weather, blossoming flowers and trees.  At the time of writing, it looks as if it 

will still be a time of uncertainty when traditional celebrations may be rather 

more muted.  But stay safe and take encouragement from the fact that May 

18th sees the beginning of National Smile Month. 

   At the time of writing, the Museum is sadly closed, the new season’s re-

opening of South Street Caves tours has been deferred and the programme 

of guided walks in and around Dorking has been suspended.  These activities 

will be reviewed on an ongoing basis, so please check the Museum’s website  

for updates.  Additional guided walks have been provisionally scheduled from 

July onwards. 

   Even though the doors are closed, activity is still going on within the 

limitations imposed by the coronavirus shutdown.  Research has continued 

for the summer exhibition, ‘Forster at 50’, due to open during May, 

commemorating the 50th anniversary of the death of novelist E M Forster.  

http://www.newdigateparishcouncil.gov.uk/
mailto:clerk@newdigateparishcouncil.gov.uk
http://www.newdigateparishcouncil.gov.uk/
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The timing of the exhibition will be kept under review and, if necessary, it 

may be held over until 2021. 

   More creative work is going on in various households around the area in 

preparation for the autumn exhibition, ‘Mayflower 400’, commemorating 

the 400th anniversary of the sailing of The Mayflower with West Street 

shoemaker William Mullins and his family on board.  A special feature will be 

displays of locally found 17th century shoes and replicas made by a local 

saddler, the kinds of tools that Mullins would have used in his trade and male 

and female costumes of the period.   Working from home, some Museum 

volunteers are in the process of creating seventeenth century costumes.  

They have managed to source some modern fabrics that closely resemble 

fabric of the period and are trying to emulate sewing methods of the time.  

There will be dressing up clothes for children and adult garments which will 

be displayed on mannequins as part of the exhibition.   

   Dorking Men's Shed are also working with the exhibition team to make a 

cross section model of the Mayflower and its contents. They have already 

done a huge amount of research into the speculative dimensions of the ship 

and mocked up a model.  Now they are all trying to work from home as the 

Shed is also closed.   

   The Museum is currently closed, but will re-open as soon as circumstances allow.  
Visit www.dorkingmuseum.org.uk for updates.  Enquiries to 
admin@dorkingmuseum.org.uk. 

 
 

 

Newdigate Cricket Club 

Following the Government's advice and instructions from the ECB the cricket 

season has been put on hold until at least the end of May. This includes 

matches and training and could go well beyond that date. 

   We are keeping our juniors involved by sending them training videos so that 

they can practice in their gardens. We have no idea as to what will happen to 

the league programme for both juniors and adults and we will be totally led 

by the ECB who in turn are liaising closely with the Government. 

mailto:admin@dorkingmuseum.org.uk
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   Of course, the ground still needs maintaining as the grass doesn't stop 

growing, so we have taken advice from the ECB and the National Association 

of Groundsmen. Our groundsman will look after the square and one 

volunteer will cut the outfield. Social distancing will be upheld at all times 

and once equipment has been used no one will touch it for a week. 

   Obviously this will have a huge impact upon club finances. The ECB has 

given us a year's holiday for the loan repayment so the management 

committee, who meet regularly via Zoom, are looking at this aspect very 

closely. 

   The last time the club did not play cricket was during the Second World War 

and it emerged safely from that, so we hope to be able to continue in the 

same spirit. 

 

 

 

 



17 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some of you may have seen Newdigate’s Pepple Pathway of 

Hope.  Such a lovely idea.  The pebbles are painted and contain 

positive messages about the situation we’re all living through and 

to thank the NHS and key workers.  The pebbles are to be left 

there and eventually form a long, colourful path, full of hope and 

gratitude.  A special thing for children of any age from 0-90 to 

contribute to! 
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Having been unable to find tinned tomatoes lately, but 
fresh tomatoes being fairly readily available this looks to 
be worth a try!  Lots of lockdown recipes are appearing 
online – definitely worth taking a look. 

The perfect tomato sauce 

800g good, tinned plum tomatoes or ripe fresh fruit 
2 tbsp olive oil 
1 small onion, finely chopped 
2 garlic cloves, crushed 
1 tsp sugar 
Dash of red-wine vinegar 
3 stems of fresh basil 
Extra-virgin oil, to serve (optional) 

If using fresh tomatoes, drop them into a pan of boiling water and leave for 
about a minute, until the skins split. Lift out and peel, then roughly chop. 

Heat the oil in a medium saucepan on a medium-low heat and add the 
chopped onion. Soften for about five to seven minutes, until translucent but 
not coloured. Stir in the garlic and cook for another two minutes. 

Tip in the tomatoes, and break up with a wooden spoon if necessary, then 
add the sugar, vinegar and the stems of the basil, reserving the leaves. 
Season lightly. 

Bring to a simmer, then turn down the heat and simmer for 45 minutes, 
stirring occasionally, until thick. 

Test the seasoning, add the basil leaves, roughly torn, and drizzle in a little 

extra-virgin olive oil if you like before serving. 
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A Moment to Reflect 

 

Traditional Child’s Night Time Prayer 
Lord, Keep us safe this night, 

Secure from all our fears; 
May angels guard us while we sleep, 

Till morning light appears. 
 
 
 
‘Do not assume the other fellow has intelligence to match yours.  He may 

have more.’  Terry Thomas. 

‘Trouble knocked at the door, but, hearing laughter, hurried away.’ Benjamin 

Franklin 

A few from the wonderful A A Milne which really capture things at 

the moment! 

‘I think we dream so we don’t have to be apart for so long. If we’re in each 

other’s dreams, we can be together all the time.’ 

 

‘What day is it?’ asked Pooh. 

‘It’s today,’ squeaked Piglet.  

‘My favourite day,’ said Pooh. 

 

‘Friendship," said Christopher 

Robin, ‘is a very comforting 

thing to have.’ 
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Brockham Choral Society are holding a 

YOUNG COMPOSERS COMPETITION 

£1,000 PRIZE FOR BEST ENTRY 

Further prize of £500 for best under 18 if not overall winner. 
 

CLOSING DATE 27th NOVEMBER 2020 
 

BROCKHAM CHORAL, a mixed voice choir based in Dorking, is offering 

prizes for a work to be sung in its concert in November 2021. 

Open to young composers aged 11 to 25 who live or study in Surrey. 

The work should be between 3 and 6 minutes long. 

For further information visit 

www.brockhamchoral.org/compositioncompetition 

 

 

 

http://www.brockhamchoral.org/compositioncompetition
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